TROY STATE UNIVERSITY-DOTHAN





VOLUME II, NO.14

A NEWSLETTER FROM THE DOTHAN CAMPUS

FEBRUARY 1, 1986

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the Logos will be welcomed by the University Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Dr. Leonard Roberts spoke on the topic, "The Changing Images of Christ in the Art of Western Civilization," to the Dothan Methodist Singles Club on Sunday, January 12, 1986.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman conducted a workshop, "Back to the Basics Through Dramatic Play," for the Alabama Association for Young Children at the district meeting in Mobile on January 14, 1986. She also conducted a workshop, "Motivational Techniques and Visual Aids for Songs, Fingerplays and Stories for ECE" at the January 21st meeting of the Wiregrass Association for Young Children held at TSU-Dothan.

Dr. Priscilla McArthur was notified recently that her book, Arkansas and the Gold Rush, was accepted for publication. The book was commissioned by the Arkansas Territorial Restoration as part of the 150th statehood birthday celebration of Arkansas.

Becky Yarbrough appeared in <u>CARING</u>, a quarterly publication from the Southeast Alabama Medical Center, presenting toys made by the TSU-Dothan nursing students to the center.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman attended a training session in Atlanta, Ga., on January 17-18 to become a validator for the National Academy of Early Childhood Programs.

Dr. Robert J. Long will have his article, "The Edict of Diocletian: Notes and Speculations," published in an upcoming edition of the <u>Refereed Section</u> of the <u>Midsouth Journal</u> of Economics and Finance.

Dr. Kim Sokoya was notified recently that his article, "Value Orientation of Managers: The Nigeria Case," will be presented and published in the Proceedings of the Midwest Regional Meeting of the Academy of International Business in Chicago, March 1986.

Sandra Faria and Becky Yarbrough participated as instructors in a statewide Board Review course sponsored by the Continuing Education Department at TSU-Montgomery. Faria conducted the one-day review on medical surgical techniques and Yarbrough reviewed pediatrics.

Dr. Lester Stewart has been selected to serve on a special committee as a part of the Arts & Humanities Committee for the City of Dothan. This group will work with the Auburn Arts & Humanities Council in an effort to bring additional cultural activities to the City of Dothan.

Dr. Larry Brown, Dr. Mary Brown and Dr. Gene Bergquist will be judges for the Science Fair at the Jackson County School System in Graceville, Florida, on February 20, 1986.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie has been re-elected as treasurer for the Wiregrass Reading Council. She will also be appearing on the Ann Varnum Show (February 5) and the Betty Baggott Show (February 18) to promote the Young Author's Conference on February 22 and March 1, 1986.

GENERAL INFORMATION

TO ALL FACULTY & STAFF: There are positions available for student workers. Please announce this to your students. Richard Arthur has details.

A thank-you from the American Red Cross is extended to all faculty and staff for their participation in the blood drive on January 9, 1986. A total of 47 pints were received that day.

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

- 10 Frank Walker
- 10 Buzz Wood
- 16 President Harrison
- 23 Nina Marshall
- 24 Lesa Rogers
- 26 Lana Ward

coming

For eating and relaxing, our own faculty and staff lounge !!!

This lounge will offer employees private bathroom facilities, kitchen facilities and TV.

Opening ... in just a few weeks!!!

- STAFF CHANGES -

Effective February 3, 1986, the following personnel reassignments will become effective:

EMPLOYEE Mr. Nolan Williams

Dr. Jack Sublette

Mrs. Pam Williamson Mrs. Anne McCuistian

Mr. Rob Paul, Jr.

Miss Lisa Aplin

Mrs. Jan Anderson Mr. Mark McCuistian

Ms. Lin Crampton Mrs. Patti Puciloski

Mrs. Rose Kerby

Mrs. Bettye Oliver

POSITION TITLE

Administrative Assistant to the President

Acting Dean of Student Services Acting Director of Counseling Services

Director of Academic Records and University Registrar

Assistant Director of Academic Records and University Registrar Public Relations Coordinator

Continuing Education Coordinator Communications Coordinator

Secretary, University Relations

Secretary, Acting Dean of Student Services

Switchboard Operator

Evening Switchboard Operator

WINTER QUARTER EXAM SCHEDULE

All Final Exams for the Winter Quarter, 1986, are to be scheduled during the final week of the Quarter, March 10-March 13, as indicated below:

- All classes meeting only once or twice per week will schedule exams for the last class meeting.
- 2. The schedule for classes meeting four days per week will be:

Wednesday, March 12, 1986

Thursday, March 13, 1986

8:00 - 10:20 9:15 A.M. Classes 10:30 - 12:50 11:45 A.M. Classes

STAFF ILLNESS

Jonua Brooks, Director of Financial Aid, is ill and will be out of work approximately a month. Emergency surgery was performed in Mobile where she was attending a conference on February 1, 1986. Dr. Sublette is working with the staff of Student Services to provide assistance to financial aid students.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION

A Cooperative Education program in conjunction with the Civilian Personnel Office at Fort Rucker will begin Spring Quarter. The program will be administered by Jan Anderson through Continuing Education. Pam Willis will collect applications from interested students. The program will carry no academic credit and will consist of a work schedule of three months followed by a full-time quarter of classes and will rotate throughout the year.

PERSONNEL INFORMATION

A Teacher Retirement System representative will be in Troy on February 13th to meet with personnel who have questions concerning retirement.

On April 15th at 2:00 p.m., Mr. Jerry Coveney will meet here on our campus with all those interested in TIAA and CREF. Additional details will be provided the first of April.

